From: Rob Lowther 
Sent: 29 January 2015 13:33
To: Gemma Magnuson
Subject: Consultation 14/02156/OUT [North Area]

[bookmark: _GoBack]Gemma,

Further to your consultation of 29/01/15 I can confirm that I have examined the applicants specialists report submitted in respect of the potential sources of environmental noise affecting the development site. The report was prepared on behalf of the applicant by the RPS Consultancy, identified by the reference JAE8184 and dated 16/12/14.

The report details the objective noise survey work carried out to assess the sources of environmental noise that could potentially affect the proposed dwellings. Road traffic noise from the nearby A 4260 main road is correctly identified as the dominant source of noise in the area. During consultation with the practice who prepared the report attention was drawn to the Cotefield Business Park and Cotefield Nursery as potential further noise sources. The impact of noise from these locations has been assessed separately using British Standard BS 4142:1997. 

It should be noted that BS 4142:1997 was the version of the standard current at the point of consultation referred to above. Since that point in time this particular British Standard has been updated and the version current at the time of the publication of the report is BS 4142:2014 however in this case I do not believe the use of the older standard compromises the outcome.

Using the indoor noise targets set out in table 4 of BS 8233:2014 the report assess the effect of road traffic noise on the site. It concludes that in order to achieve the internal noise levels specified within the BS. properties that are built on part of the site will require mechanical ventilation to be provided in order to allow occupants to introduce fresh air to their properties without the need to open windows. The affected area of the site is shown in figure 3 attached to the report.

The report concludes that the noise levels affecting private outdoor amenity space can be achieved by the use of simple garden fences.

The assessment of commercial noise from Cotefield Business Park and the nursery indicates that noise produced form these sources will have no adverse effect on the proposed development. This conclusion has been drawn as a result of observation and objective measurement of the existing condition. The range of uses currently permitted in respect of Cotefield Business Park need to be established beyond doubt. Approval for B1 or B8 uses would be acceptable but there would be some concern over potential future noise impacts if the current permitted uses include B2 (General Industry).

With the exception of the above reservation the specialists noise report demonstrates with appropriate mitigation the site is suitable for residential development. The provision of this mitigation to the BS 8233:2014 Table 4 levels should be conditional to any approval given. In addition  to this condition a condition requiring the prior approval of a detailed Construction Environmental Management Plan should also be included.

Rob Lowther
Anti-social Behaviour Manager 

